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JANUARY, 1954

IN MEMORIAM

Lane, Irvin J., Ossining, N. Y., was born in 
North Clove, Dutchess County, N. Y. on April 
24th, 1861. He attended Fishkill Village High 
School, and received his M.D. degree from the 
New York Homeopathic Medical College and 
Flower Hospital, in 1883. Dr. Lane was an ar­
dent Homeopath, and a member of a number 
of Homeopathic Societies. He practiced for fifty 
years in Ossining, New York. He was a direc­
tor of the Westchester County Savings and Loan 
Association since its incorporation in 1920. Dr. 
Lane died at the Earle Nursing Home, Middle- 
town, N. Y. on October 27th, 1953, at the age 
of 92. He is survived by three sons and two 
daughters.

St. John, Byron Douglas, M.D., Port 
Washington, L. L, N. Y., was born in Walton, 
New York on April 18th, 1895. He graduated 
from Walton High School; The Mercersburg 
Academy, and received his M.D. degree from 
the New York Medical College in 1921. He 
interned at Hahnemann Hospital, New York, 
N. Y, I92O-I922, and then took post-graduate 
study in Cardiology and Internal Medicine, 
which became his specialty. Dr. St. John was a 
Diplomate of the American Board of Internal 
Medicine. His hospital connections were with 
Meadowbrook Hospital, Nassau Hospital, and 
Flower and Fifth Avenue Hospitals. He was 
a member of the Meissen Club; American Medi­
cal Association, and the Nassau County Medical 
Society. Dr. St. John died suddenly of a heart 
attack on December 15th, 1953 at the age of 
58. Surviving are his widow, Mrs. Mildred 
E. St. John, and one daughter, Jane R. St. John.

PiscioTTA, Dr. Joseph, Brooklyn, N. Y. was 
born in Italy on August. 15th, 1887, and came 
to this country at the age of ten. He was 
gratuated from Boys’ High School in Brook­
lyn, and received his M.D. degree from Flower 
in 1914. Dr. Pisciotta practiced Pediatrics for 
32 years in Bensonhurst, until he became ill in 
1950. He was on the staff of Post Graduate 
Hospital, New York, for 19 years; on the staff 
of St. Mary’s Hospital, Brooklyn, for 9 years, 
and an attending pediatrician at Norwegian 
Hospital up to the time of his death. During 
World War II he served with the Selective 
Services Board for three years, receiving Honor­
able recognition from the late Franklin D. 
Roosevelt. Dr. Pisciotta passed away at Nor­
wegian Hospital on November 19th, 1953, at 
the age of 66 years. Surviving are his widow

Paula A., a daughter, Tionette (Pisciotta) Gor­
don, R.N., also a graduate of Flower and Fifth 
Avenue Hospitals, and a son, Lewis A., an 
aeronautical engineer, who is at present with 
the armed services stationed at Cocoa, Florida.

MacADAM, Dr. Edward Wallace, Bronx, 
N. Y., was born on September 26th, 1874. He 
received his M.D. degree from the New York 
Homeopathic Medical College in 1907, and 
served his internship at Metropolitan Hospital, 
where he became chief of staff. He was a 
specialist in Internal Medicine, and was Associ­
ate Professor of Medicine, and Associate Attend­
ing Physician at the New York Medical Col­
lege, Flower and Fifth Avenue Hospitals, where 
he served on the faculty for more than forty 
years. Dr. MacAdam was a member of the 
New York County Homeopathic Medical So­
ciety, and a past president of the New York 
State Homeopathic Society. He was also a 
member of the Dunham Club, Alpha Sigma 
Fraternity, Alpha Delta Phi Fraternity, Path­
ological Society, .and The American Institute 
of Homeopathy, where he served as Treasurer 
for many years, and was editor of the Journal 
of Homeopathy for the years of 1945 and 1946. 
Dr. MacAdam died at his home on November 
16th, 1953, at the age of 79. Surviving are his 
w'ife, Mrs. Theresa Forsstrom MacAdam, and 
two daughters, Mrs. Margaret A. Cort, and Miss 
Barbara G. MacAdam.

Moore, Samuel Barlow, A.B., M.D., Class 
of 1901, died of a heart attack Sunday, January 
17, 1954 while sitting in his car in front of 
his beloved Church, St. Thomas More, 89th 
Street between Madison and Park, New York 
City.

Sam entered College in September 1897 a 
tall, rosy cheeked lovable lad. Through all his 
life he has been the same. Member and active 
officer in Alpha Sigma-Alpha Qub and A.K.K. 
fraternity, I>unham Club, Meissen-Unanimous 
Club, Alumnus Trustee of the College, Con­
sulting Physician at Metropolitan and Flower 
Hospitals, Member of the New York Academy 
of Medicine and many other Societies are just 
a few of his active associations. Sam was 
born in Owego, New York, graduated from 
Manhattan College in 1897 and in our College 
in 1901. His son also a graduate, Samuel 
Barlow Moore, Jr., was his associate. Also sur­
viving are his wife, Mrs. Agnes Rooney Moore, 
another son, Robert E. Moore and two daugh­
ters, Mrs. Marian Beattie of Detroit and Mrs. 
Frances Callan of Great Neck.

Friend—Scholar—Beloved Physician!
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Kapner, Dr. Zodak, New York, N. Y., re­
ceived his M.D. degree from the New York 
Homeopathic Medical College and Flower Hos­
pital in 1917. He was affiliated with the Park 
East and Beth David hospitals. Dr. Kapner 
died on October 20, 1953 at the age of 71.

Downing, Perley Edwin, Trenton, N. J., 
received his M.D. degree from the New York 
Homeopathic Medical College and Flower Hos­
pital in 1914. He was senior resident physician 
at the New York Jersey State Hospital. Dr.

Downing died in Tremont, Penna., on July 12, 
1953, at the age of 67, of cerebral thrombosis.

Hansell, Dr. Maurice, New York, N. Y. 
The sudden death of doctor Maurice Hansell, 
on September 30th, 1953, was a source of sor­
row to all his friends and associates in Flower 
and Fifth Avenue Hospitals. He will be parti- ^ 
cularly missed by his colleagues in the An­
esthesia Department, where for over ten years 
he attended to the requirements of the maternity 
floors.

PERSONALS
Please send personal items to the News 
Editor, 1 East 105th Street, N.Y.C. 29.

With the institution of a new policy, a permanent Class Secretary will be chosen by the 
graduating senior class beginning with the class of 1954. The name and address of the Class 
Secretary will be printed in the Chironian, in the Personal Column.

It will be the duty of the Class Secretary to keep in touch with his classmates, to report 
regularly any class news to the editor, and in general, to act as liason officer with the College and 
with the Alumni Association.

The senior class presidents of the previous years are invited to contact the editor with the 
purpose of designating Class Secretaries for their respective classes. It is important that the Class 
Secretary be geographically located in the metropolitan area.

1901
Roy Upham was named secretary-general at the 

annual meeting of the National Gastroenterological 
Association recently held in Los Angeles, Calif.

Joseph H. Fobes announces the removal of his 
Montclair office to—-57 Union Street, Montclair, N. J.

Samuel B. Moore, Sr.—"Dr. and Mrs. Samuel B. 
Moore moved early in December, 1953, to 1185 
Park Avenue, New York, N. Y. Their grand daugh­
ter, Mary Ann Beattie, made her debut at the 
Gotham Ball, Hotel Plaza, on Thursday, November 
26th, 1953.”

1902
Merritt G. Chambers advises that he has retired 

from medical practice, and is now living in Pitts- 
ville, Maryland. There are now seven living mem­
bers of the class of 1902.

1906
Claude A. Lingenfelter, Bucyrus, Ohio. The fol­

lowing is a copy of a letter from Dr. Lingenfelter 
addressed to the News Editor: "This may not be of 
interest to you but being forced to retire on account 
of illness, I have a good location for a young Eye, 
Ear, Nose and Throat man. This is a very good In­
dustrial and Agricultural city of about 12,000 popu­
lation, and a surrounding territory of 60,000. If you 
have in mind a man that would be interested and 
enjoy a nice income-from the start, please have him 
contact me at 1528 Marion Road, Bucyrus, Ohio. 
For further information I have a nicely equipped 
and attractive office in a Bank Building, rent very 
reasonable. Yours very truly, C. A. Lingenfelter.”

"P.S.—Kindest regards to Uncle Joe Fobes and 
Buck Carleton and all the other boys.”

1917
John Weinmann, Director of the Department of 

Physical Medicine at Prospect Heights Hospital, 
Brooklyn, N. Y. has added the KNOTT Hemoir- 
radiator (for ultra violet blood irradiation) and the 
Tractolator for intermittent traction (for interverte­
bral disc pathology) to the equipment of the de­
partment. Dr. Weinmann has closed his office in 
Brooklyn and now resides at Ridge, L. I.

1920
Louis S. Grycz, Brooklyn, N. Y. announces his 

semi-retirement from medical practice, on Oaober 
22, 1953. The Department of Ophthalmology at 
the College gave a dinner in Dr. Grycz’s honor, and 
presented him with a beautiful photograph of the 
Flower and Fifth Avenue Hospitals. Dr. Charles A. 
Turtz acted as toastmaster, and a very good time was 
had by all present.

1928
Saul Fortunoff advises of his new address, which 

is:—Beckley, West Va.

1929
Permanent Class Secretary

Robert R. Princer, Brooklyn, N.Y., wrote the fol­
lowing letter to all the members of the class of 1929.

Dear Dr................................
Believe it or not, next June will be our twenty- 

fifth anniversary—I mean, of course, the anniversary 
of our graduation from Flower. I sincerely hope that 
the years have treated you kindly and that you ate in 
the best of health.

It was indeed a pleasant surprise for me to hear 
from Dr. Halley Friederwitzer and from Dr. Clinton 
Calvert and to learn that they were interested in a 
Class Reunion. Personally, I would be thrilled to
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JANUARY, 1954

get together with my classmates after all these years. 
Won’t you please write or call me as soon as possible 
so that a meeting time and place can be arranged? I 
think it would be most convenient for everyone if we 
met at Flower Fifth Avenue.

I am looking forward with great anticipation to 
our reunion. I am sure it will be a lot of fun to 
reminisce and to bring each other up to date on our 
lives since '29.

Oscar Auerbach, associate professor of Pathology 
at the New York Medical College, was one of the 
speakers at the Tuesday, Nov. 3rd session of the 
American College of Chest Physicians postgraduate 
course, held at Hotel New Yorker.

1930
Charles E. Tilley writes; "I have been com­

missioned a Lt. Col. in the U.S.A. Medical Corps, 
and will close my office in Long Island City on 
November 12, 1953, to leave for Brook Army 
Medical Center, Fort Houston, San Antonio, Texas.”

Henry K. Bobroff has taken Military Leave from 
his position as Medical Officer in charge of the Al­
buquerque Indian Hospital, of the U. S. Indian 
Service, and has been appointed as a Lt. Colonel in 
the U. S. Army Medical Department, and is sta­
tioned at the U. S. Army Hospital, Sandia Base, New 
Mexico. Chief of Out Patient Services, and Post Pre­
ventative Medicine Officer. The out patient services 
include all the Military Sick call for the three ser­
vices of the Armed Forces at this installation of the 
Armed Forces Special Weapons Project, Army— 
Navy—Air Force, Dependent Clinics, Public Health 
Clinics, V. D. Clinics, and Industrial Health Clinic. 
Would be happy to have any of the boys who might 
be in this area of New Mexico visit here at the base. 
Address is:—Lt. Colonel Henry K. Bobroff, M.C. 
1106—11th Loop, Sandia Base, Albuquerque, New 
Mexico.

1931
Abraham A. Richman, Brooklyn, N. Y., has been 

certified by the American Board of Psychiatry and 
Neurology.

Henry W. Eisfelder has been appointed to the 
place vacated by Horace Ayers, on the Grievance 
Committee of the University of the State of New 
York, The State Education Department.

1932
Theodore Rothman, has moved his office for the 

private practice of Neuropsychiatry to 444 Nonh 
Bedford Drive, Beverly Hills, Calif. He is a Diplo- 
mate in Psychiatry and Neurology, and a Fellow of 
the American College of Physicians. He is on the 
Neuropsychiatric Staff of the Cedars of Lebanon 
Hospital, Lbs Angeles, and St. John’s Hospital, Santa 
Monica, Calif. He has just completed writing a 
chapter on "Homosexuality” for a book edited by 
Drs. Abraham Stone and Gladys Groves, called "Sex 
in our Culture”, to be published by Emerson Books, 
this winter. He has a daughter, Stephanie, 17 years 
of age, a freshman in pre-medicine at University of 
California at Los Angeles.”

Louis H. Gold was re-elected president of the staff 
of the Mt. Sinai Hospital, Hartford, Conn. He was 
also elected a Fellow in the American Psychiatric 
Association.

1933
Frank J. Borrelli was named as one of the four 

vice-presidents at the annual meeting of the National

Gastroenterological Association recently held in Los 
Angeles, Calif.—Dr. Borrelli was one of the discus- 
sors at the meeting of the New York Roentgen So­
ciety, in affiliation with the New York Academy of 
Medicine, on December 21, at 8:30 p.m. Subject: 
"Some sidelights on Gastro-Intestinal Fluoroscopy” 
given by Prof. Fred J. Hodges, Univ. of Mich.

1934
Leon L. La Monica is now attending The Graduate 

School of Medicine in General Surgery, at the Uni­
versity of Pennsylvania, in Philadelphia, in prepara­
tion for the American Boards in Surgery.

Harry Feit—The following note was enclosed with 
the above by Leon L. La Monica. "How about a 
class reunion of the class of 1934 next year, cele­
brating our 20th anniversary? R.S.V.P. (3809 Spruce 
Street, Philadelphia, 4, Penna.) ”

1935
Nathan D. Wilensky, class ’31 and Martin M. 

Fisher, class ’35 have recently had an article jointly 
published entitled "Simultaneous Quadrilateral Gan­
grene” in the A.M.A. Archives of Surgery, October, 
1953. At the recent meeting of the American Medi­
cal Association, Dr. Martin M. Fisher presented a 
paper with Dr. Wilensly, entitled "Parenteral Trypsin 
in Peripherial Vascular Diseases and Allied Diseases.”

Charles Robin writes: "Obtained Boards OB— 
Gyn. Practicing in Huntington, Long Island. Wife, 
Marion Dolores, just presented third daughter, 
Patricia Kim. Other daughters, Pamela Dolores and 
Philippa. Also a son, Timothy D’Arcy.—Opening 
for Pediatrician.”

1938
Albert Verges-Flaque has been made Fellow of 

the American College of Surgeons, at a recent 
meeting in Chicago.

1939
Francis A. Gagliardi, Jamaica Estates, L. I., N. Y. 

was elected to Fellowship of American Psychiatric 
Association in May, 1953.

1940
Clifford J. Tichenor: "Fourth child, Marjorie 

Allison, born to Dr. and Mrs. Clifford Tichenor, 
October 9th, 1953.”

Jerome J. Goldstein, praaicing Ophthalmology in 
New York City and Long Beach, L. L, was elected 
to Fellowship in the American College of Sur­
geons, October, 1953.

1941
Jerome Samuel advises of the arrival of a second 

son, Arthur, on April 4th of this year. Dr. Samuel 
was recently accepted as a Fellow of the American 
College of Surgeons, and is happy to announce that 
the practice of Ophthalmology is "looking up.”

1942
Edwin Quinn and Amelia Lipton (Quinn) 

have moved from Portland, Oregon, to Coos Bay, 
Oregon, where they are both in practice in the 
Coos Bay Medical Group. The family consists of 
four children, ranging from 3 years to 10 years 
of age.
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MARCH, 1943
Herman L. Shepard was one of the contributors 

from New York City to the American Medical 
Education Foundation for August, 1953.

Salvatore J. Bruno has been in the Air Force since 
May, 1953, stationed at Westover Air Force Base, 
1600th Medical Group, Chicopee Falls, Mass. He 
would like to hear from any of his classmates.

DECEMBER, 1943
Hugh E. Flood, Jersey City, N. J. was recently 

elected a Fellow of the American College of Sur­
geons. In June of 1952 he was made a Diplomate 
of the American Board of Obs. and Gyn. (The 
above was received from John E. Annitto, '37 who 
has been associated with Hugh E. Flood since 
April, 1950, in the practice of Obs.-Gyn.)

1944
Walter I. Gryce writes the following: "This is 

to advise you of a recent change in location, hav­
ing recently moved from Boston, Mass, to Dan­
bury, Conn., where I plan to establish a practice 
of general surgery. Several months ago I was in­
formed that I had made a passing grade in the 
Part I examination of the American Board of Sur­
gery. I am scheduled to take the Part II examina­
tion next June in Boston, which I am anxious to 
have as a part of my'past. Many years of study 
and training have gone into my preparation which 
is nice to look back upon.

Mrs. Gryce and I were very pleased when I was 
informed of my recent appointment to the Regu­
lar Surgical Staff of the Danbury Hospital which 
preceded our move. The hospital is a fine institu­
tion, well equipped and will be a pleasure to 
work in. The medical staff is equally praiseworthy, 
many of whom are well trained. We have a lovely 
new home and my office, in a professional build­
ing, should be ready in a week’s time. Danbury, 
the hat city, is a modern progressive city and I 
am sure we’ll be very happy here. With best 
wishes to Doctor Fobes and all my classmates from 
whom I am always happy to heat any news, I am. 
Sincerely yours, Walter I. Gryce. Address, 302 
Main Street, Suite 6, Danbury, Conn.”

Nairn D. Knott, Vancouver, B. C., Canada, writes: 
”I recently received my October, 1953, copy of the 
Chironian, and as usual was very interested to read 
the news. I have successfully completed my examina­
tions in Internal Medicine, and have been certified 
in that specialty by The Royal College of Physicians 
and Surgeons. Janie and the children (Pixie, age 
9Vi, Buzz, age 8, and Tuffy, age 6) all join me in 
sending out Seasons Greetings.”

Charles Varga writes: "The only news from us in 
Oregon is that we have been blessed with a third 
child, a daughter, Anita Michele, since our last note. 
I enclose also a reprint entitled "Aerosol Trypsin in 
Respiratory Complications of Bulbar Poliomyelitis.” 
from the September, 1953, American Journal of 
Diseases of Children.”

Raymond T. Wise writes: "Still doing internal 
medicine here in New Britain, Conn. Recently ran 
into Johnny Nevins, '44 as he was passing through 
(This area is his home.) He has been discharged 
again from the Navy. As recently as last month, I 
was appointed medical direaor of New Britain Me­
morial Hospital. This is a part time job which still

permits practice, etc., and whose main duties involves 
organization of medical services and teaching pro­
gram. Family has remained same size since last note 
(3 boys and wife), although waist line has increased 
some.”

1945
J. Conrad Greenwald writes: “After internship, 

two years in the Army, and almost six years of re­
sidency (the last four of which were in Obs-Gyn. at { 
The Mt. Sinai Hospital,) I am finally taking the big 
step into private praaice. Will have an office here 
in New York at Mount Sinai, and an office (partner­
ship) out in Great Neck, L. I., N. Y.”

Blaise Pasquarelli writes: "As of March 9, 1953 
was appointed Chief of the Male Service, Psychiatric 
Institute, Columbia University. Am continuing in 
practice at 625 Park Avenue, on a part-time evening 
schedule.”

Douglas Perry, Lt., M.C., USNR writes: "Looking 
forward to my separation from the Navy, November 
24th 1953.—will return to Bristol, Conn, and le-. 
sume private practice (pediatrics). Recently attended 
the American Academy of Pediatrics meeting in 
Miami. My new address will be—155 Louisiana 
Ave., Bristol, Conn.”

Paul Pizzo, Hartford, Conn.—Dr. and Mrs. Paul 
Pizzo announce the birth of a son, Paul, on Septem­
ber 15, 1953.

Jules S. Terry announces the removal of his office 
to 2685 Main Street, Bridgeport, 6, Conn. Practice 
limited to Ob-Gyn.

George S. Zarou, Brooklyn, writes: "Would like 
to say hello to all my friends and classmates.—I am 
now married and have two children, with a third on 
the way.—practicing in Brooklyn, and on the staffs 
of the Methodist, Norwegian, and Kings County Hos­
pitals.—Clinical instruaor in Obs.-Gyn. in the State 
University School.—have received my American 
Boards in Obs-Gyn.—Would like very much hearing 
from old friends, and enjoy very much receiving the 
Chironian.”

1946
Alfred E. Mamelok writes: "Having finished my ■ 

residency in Ophthalmology at the Manhattan Eye, I 
Ear and Throat Hospital at the end of August of I this year, I opened my office at 115 East 61st Street, ,1 
New York, 21, N. Y., for the practice of Ophthal- I 
mology. I have been appointed Assistant Attending I 
Surgeon at the Manhattan Eye, Ear and Throat Hos- I 
pital, and Assistant Surgeon to Outpatients with pri- I 
vate patient privileges at the New York Hospital. I I started my private practice on September 1st of this H 
year and am enjoying it very much.” I

William M. Clifford, Captain, M.C. writes: "After H 
finishing G. U. residency at Metropolitan Hospital, I H 
entered the Army in September, 1952. Served almost H 
a year at 11th Evac. Hospital in Korea. Bill Blake H 
was there a while, and is now pathologist at the 121st H 
Evac. Hosp. in Seoul. Am now Urologist at Yoko- H 
kama Army Hospital, which is quite an improvement. H 
Hope to be back in New York in early fall '54. My H 
address now is: Captain William M. Clifford, 0 189- H 
3393- 8168 A.U., U.S.A.H., A.P.O. 503, c/o P.M. ■ 
San Francisco, Calif.”
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JANUARY, 1954

Walter T. Hausheer, Staten Island, N. Y.—The 
tandard Oil Development Co., Esso Research Cen­

ter, Linden, N. J., announces the joining of Dr. Wal­
ter T. Hausheer to the staff of its Medical Depart­
ment. Dr. Hausheer served more than four years 
with the Navy during World War II. He is a mem­
ber of the American Medical Association, the New 
York State Medical Society, and the Richmond 
County (Staten Island, N. Y.) Medical Society.

Russell C. Johnson writes: "At present I am sta­
tioned at the U. S. Naval Hospital, St. Albans, N. Y., 
and plan to be separated from the service on 28th 
of February, 1954. If my schedule works out, I plan 
to open a practice of Internal Medicine in White 
Plains, N. Y. on Match 1, 1954. Also, at the Naval 
Hospital, is Bill Trier, ’47 and Bob Burke, ’53.

Ivan D. King, Jr., writes. "I see that in the Octo­
ber issue you have me listed in 'the armed forces’ in 
Korea. Happily I am now a civilian again, having 
returned to the States in October, 1952. I then re­
sumed my residency at the U. S. Veterans Admin. 
Hospital, Bronx, N. Y. A son, Ivan Christopher 
King, was born to us on August 23, 1953, at St. 
Vincent’s Hospital, New York City. I have been 
admitted to the staff of Lawrence Hospital in Bronx- 
ville. New York, where I will begin the private 
practice of Anesthesiology on completion of my re­
sidency this month.” Dr. King’s address is—1 Bronx- 
ville Road, Bronxville, 8, N. Y.

Jules C. Ladenheim sends the following which 
might be of some interest to the Chironian readers.

The Secretary of the Navy 
Washington

The President of the United States takes pleasure 
in presenting the NAVY AND MARINE CORPS 
MEDAL to—

LIEUTENANT JULES CALVIN LADENHEIM 
MEDICAL CORPS

UNITED STATES NAVAL RESERVE
for service as set forth in the following 
CITATION:

"for heroic conduct in saving numerous men from 
drowning while serving on board the U.S.S. VAL- 
COUR during the collision of that ship with the 
S.S. THOMAS TRACY off the Virginia Capes on 
14 May 1951. Despite the grave danger imposed by 
burning oil on the surface of the water following the 
collision. Lieutenant (then Lieutenant, Junior Grade,) 
Ladenheim unhesitatingly dived into the sea in a 
bold attempt to rescue his drowning shipmates. Al­
though near exhaustion and repeatedly drifting away 
from the vessel in the smoke-covered water, he 
bravely continued to assist the struggling men in 
their attempts to clamber aboard the life rafts. By his 
cool courage, perserverance and selfless efforts in be­
half of others at the risk of his own life. Lieutenant 
Ladenheim upheld the highest traditions of the 
United States Naval Service.”

For the President 
/s/ Dan A. Kimball 
Secretary of the Navy

Joseph T. Pedulla, "Completed my surgical resi­
dency at Fordham Hospital in June, 1953. Have en­
tered practice of general surgery at 242 Naples Ter­
race, Bronx, N. Y. Plan to take first part of Ameri­
can Board examination in March, 1954. Regards to 
all classmates.”

Louis M. Tedone announces his association with 
The French Clinic, 1170 Marsh Street, San Luis

Obispo, Calif., practice being limited to Pediatrics. 
He also has been certified by the American Board of 
Pediatrics. Until he started in practice Dr. Tedone was 
stationed at Camp Roberts, Calif., along with Peter 
Laderman, ’47, Joseph Sarullo, ’41, and John Miller, 
’50. He would like to hear from old classmates, and 
also receive the Chironian.

Norman Ackerman,—is stationed at the Valley 
Forge Army Hospital, Neuropsychiatric Service. Just 
had fourth child. Will be out of the Army this com­
ing March.

Paul S. Entmachet—"I wish to announce the open­
ing of my office for the practice of Internal Medi­
cine at 15 Canterbury Road, Great Neck, L. I., N. Y.”

Adrian F. Persico writes: "Just a note to tell you 
of our recent addition. On October 8th Alan F. 
Persico arrived, weighing in at 8 lb. 8 oz. I saw Sid 
Entmacher and he is planning on coming out on 
Long Island in Nassau County, along with a grow­
ing list of our classmates. I see Jim Heffernan once 
in a while who is doing OB in a neighboring town.”

Mr. and Mrs. Robert N. Pucci, (Dr. Margaret M. 
Rice, ’47) announce the arrival of Michael William, 
on October 25, 1953, weight 7 lbs., 2V4 ozs.

Ian M. Thompson, Captain, M.C.:—"On July 5th 
1953 Uncle Sam invited me to become the head of 
the Department of Urology at the U.S. Army Hospi­
tal, Fort Leonard Wood, Mo., so I eagerly of course 
—left the Ochsner Clinic staff and the G. U. De­
partment of Tulane University, and joined the army 
of the Ozarks. Joe Berke ’47 is here with me, and 
of course enjoying it tremendously. We would like 
to hear from any of The Old War Schule class. Ad­
dress: Captain Ian M. Thompson, M.C., Med. Det. 
U.S.A.H. Fort Leonard Wood, Missouri.

William W. Whitten writes: "Since my last re­
port I have completed two years with the Navy. 
Half of this time was spent doing pediatrics at the 
Submarine Base in New London, Conn., and the re­
mainder as a Destroyer squadron medical officer. Had 
a wonderful six months cruise in the Mediterranean 
and Northern Europe. Am about to take Part 2 of 
the Pediatric Boards, and shall continue practice in 
Larchmont, N. Y., in January. Our first child, Wil­
liam Wiley, Jr. arrived while I was overseas (June), 
and is teaching me a few pointers on practical pe­
diatrics.”

1948
Permanent Class Secretary 

RFD # 1 Bridgeport, Conn.
Charles L. Murdock, R.F.D. #1. Bridgeport, Conn, 

has agreed to act as permanent alumni secretary ^/or 
the class of 1948.

Dear George:
I have your letter of October 21, asking that I 

serve as permanent alumni secretary for the class of 
1948.

I always like to contribute to the alumni news and 
will do so in the future but because I am not too 
near New York I do not feel I should accept the 
position of permanent secretary. I do feel that we 
have a boy who would be excellent for this job; 
namely, Freddie Tanz, who is specializing in ob­
stetrics and at present maintains his office at the 
Hospital. He has always done our class secretarial 
work and I would like to suggest that he be made 
the permanent secretary. If and when he should
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leave or remove himself from New York, I will be 
glad to re-consider taking over the job.

Sincerely,
C. Lewis Murdock, M.D.

Paul D. Murphy, Captain, USAF., who is located 
in Okinawa, writes: "Have several items to report. 
First of all, our second child, by name, Douglas 
Paul, was born last June 9th. Then, shortly after 
that, I was shipped overseas by the Air Force, to 
the Far East, and finally ended up at Okinawa. 
There was one feature of my journey which was 
very fortunate and pleasant, namely, that on each 
stop of my journey I found one or two classmates 
of mine from Flower. Arnie Turtz and A1 Small were 
at Parks, A.F.B., Bob Solow was at Travis, and Bob 
Lifton and Ed Bowen were at Tachikawa, Japan, 
where we landed. Bob Lifton was the only one I was 
unable to see, since he was in Korea temporarily. 
Also, Td like very much to hear from, or see, any­
one from Flower who might happen to be here, or 
passing through. Please send my copies of the 
Chironian to my new address: Captain Paul D. Mur­
phy, U.S.A.F., (M.C.) #22565A—19th Med.
Group, A.P.O. 239, c/o Postmaster, San Francisco, 
Calif.”

Bruce J. Ebbels: "The most recent issue of the 
Chironian arrived, via New York, the other day, and 
I found that 1 was quite far behind on a lot of the 
mote recent goings-on. I was especially pleased to 
see the architect’s sketch and read about the plans 
for the new Metropolitan Hospital. Too bad the 
old place has to go, but I’m certain that the new 
building will be a welcome addition. Incidentally, 
I noted that you still have me listed as being in the 
active military service. For the records, I was re­
leased in August, 1951, and have been at the Mc­
Guire V.A. JHospital in Richmond ever since, com­
pleting a residency in Medicine. Also, and again via 
New York, I received the announcement of the open­
ing of Art Kaplan’s office for the practice of medi­
cine in Norfolk, Va., about a month ago. Haven’t 
contacted him yet, but plan to do so in the near 
future. Finally, I now have two children, Bruce, Jr. 
and Cynthia, the latter being the most recent ar­
rival in August of this year. Needless to say, every­
one concerned is as pleased as punch. Again, en­
joyed the latest issue of the Chironian very much, 
and look forward to future issues. Sincerely, Bruce 
J. Ebbels.”

Arthur S. Kaplan writes: "Appreciated hearing 
from so many of my classmates on the opening of 
my office for the practice Internal Medicine, at 505 
Wainwright Building, Norfolk, Va. I was gratified 
to know that so many of you are settled in practice 
and am sure, doing well. I personally am looking 
forward to a 1958 re-union. — It will be good to 
renew old acquaintances.”

John J. Siudmak writes: "I was commissioned in 
the United States Army in July, 1952. After basic 
training at Fort Sam Houston, 'Texas, I was assigned 
to the Surgical Department at Fort George G. Meade, 
Maryland. Recently I have been promoted to Cap­
tain. I have a son, Robert, age 16 months, and am 
expeaing a new arrival in June. My wife Jan and 
1 send regards to all our friends at the school and 
hospital.”

Paul D. Murphy writes: "Would like to report 
two items concerning myself.

1. Our second child, Douglas Paul, was born on 
June 9th of this year.

2. In June I finished three years of a very enjoy­
able and profitable residency in psychiatry at the 
Langley Porter Clinic in San Francisco. Then I re­
ceived orders for the Far East, from the Air Force. 
Am now stationed on Okinawa. My address (to 
which please send The Chironian) is: Captain Paul 
D. Murphy, U.S.A.F. (M.C.) #22565A 19th Medi­
cal Group, A.P.O. #239, c/o Postmaster, San Fran­
cisco, Calif.

1949
Norman Borken—Dr. and Mrs. Norman Borken 

announce the birth of their third child and first boy, 
Glenn Russell, on October 19, 1953 at Mt. Sinai 
Hospital, weight 9 pounds 8 ounces.

Edward H. Ferguson writes: "I returned from 
Alaska in December, 1952, and was separated from 
active service with the U.S.A.F. in January, 1953. 
In February, 1953, I started a residency in Derma­
tology at the University of Chicago clinics. My 
wife. Dr. Katherine L. G. Ferguson, class ’49, began 
a residency in Anesthesiology at Research and Edu­
cational Hospital of the University of Illinois, in 
Chicago, on May 1, 1953. Out daughter, Margaret 
Ann, was 3 years old on October 12, 1953. We 
were all happy to return to the Z.I. If anyone is 
passing through Chicago, our present address is: 
827 East 60th Street.

Alfred Martin Beyer writes: "I have been re­
leased from aaive military duty. Please forward 
my issues of the Chironian to 71-44 Harrow Sts., 
Forest Hills, N. Y.”

Marvin A. Chernow advises that he was re­
turned to inactive status in November, 1952, and 
is now at Yale Medical School, Department of 
Pathology. Please send the Chironian to 310 Cedar 
Street, New Haven, 11, Conn.

Sumner I. Goldstein announces the arrival of 
their first child, Nan Abra, born May 3rd, 1953. 
Dr. Goldstein also writes: "I was discharged from 
the Air Force in June, 1953 and am at present a 
Senior Grade resident in Neuropsychiatry' at the 
Bronx Veterans Administration Hospital. In addi­
tion, I am undergoing training for certification in 
psychoanalytic medicine at the Columbia University 
Psychoanalytic Clinic for Training and Research.”

Stanley J. Habetek writes: "I graduated from 
New York Medical College on June 8, 1949, com­
pleted an internship and year of residency train­
ing before being called to active duty with the 
U.S. Army. During the latter with its accompany­
ing oversea’s tour of duty I lost contact with the 
Chironian, and all alumni activities. At present I 
am completing my residency training, and will be 
stationary at the new address shown below for 
several years. I would like to be placed on your 
mailing list for the Chironian and any other alumni 
news. Address is:—Dr. Stanley J. Haberek, 5227 
8th Road, South,—Arlington, Va.”

Shirley Ann Collins: "I have opened an office at 
212 Fair Street, Kingston, N. Y., for the practice of ; 
Obstetrics and Gynecology.”

Robert E. O’Brien is now taking Urology resi­
dency at Milwaukee County Hospital, Milwaukee, j 
Wise. Dr. O’Brien also writes: "we recently saw i 
and were very much interested by a motion picture ] 
produced by Dr. Nagamatsu showing a new approach 1 
for surgery of the kidney.”
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Murray Herman writes: "I was discharged from 
the Air Force in April, 1953. I started, or rather re­
newed my residency in Medicine, this time at V. A. 
Hospital Wood, Wisconsin, which is located in 
Milwaukee.”

1950
Permanent Alumni Secretary 

148-14 90th Ave., Jamaica, N. Y.
David Plotkin, Jamaica, N. Y., writes "I shall be 

very happy to accept the position of Permanent 
Alumni Secretary for the class of 1950. 1 shall do 
my best to aa as a Liaison between my class and 
the Alumni Bulletin. Kindly advise me as to what 
you will want me to do. I am looking forward to 
hearing from you.”

Virginius D. Mattia, Jr. is pleased to announce 
that he was recently elected to the Board of Directors 
of Medical Advisory Services, Inc., a medical con­
sulting firm for the pharmaceutical industry. Mattia 
will retain his present position with Merck and Co. 
Inc. as Associate Editor of The Merck Manual. He 
recently spent one day at his alma mater conducting 
a survey for the American Drug Manufacturers Asso­
ciation. He was on a medical sub-committee and he 
visited several medical schools in this area to evalu­
ate them for possible subsidization or fellowships 
sponsored by the ADMA. He recently completed a 
lecture tour which took him to Baltimore, Dallas, 
Kansas City, Chicago, San Francisco and Los Angeles.

John P. Miller has returned from Korea, and is 
established in practice at 477 East 19th Street, Costa 
Mesa, Calif.

1951
Permanent Alumni Secretary 

15 Laurel Ave., Mt. Vernon, N. Y.
George M. Massell, Mt. Vernon, N. Y. writes:— 

Dear Dr. Nagamatsu: I shall be very happy to ac­
cept the appointment of Secretary for the Class of 
'51. As you know, I am presently at Flower taking 
an Ob-Gyn residency and am therefore in close prox­
imity to our school and its aaivities. I will do all 
I can to gather information concerning my class­
mates, and to relay them to the Alumni Bulletin. If 
there are any specific instructions or recommenda­
tions, please let me know.”

Charley Robbins writes: "No news except please 
change my address to: 7564 Brockton Road, Phila­
delphia, 31, Penna. (Am with the U.S.P.H.S. in 
Philadelphia, now.)

Frank T. Sconzo writes: "Was very pleased to have 
my parents forward the October issue of The Chiron- 
ian to me. I am now with the 18 th Medical Group 
at Osau, Korea, in the Army, but attached to the 
Air Force. A classmate, Milton Smith, is also here 
in Korea, located in Kangnung on the east coast with 
the Air Force. Would appreciate very much for­
warding of the Chironian to present address: 1st Lt. 
Frank T. Sconzo, M.C. 01938667—18th Medical 
Group, A.P.O. 77, c/o P.M. San Francisco, Calif.”

1952
Permanent Class Secretary—Victor Golden 

1060 Park Avenue, New York, N. Y.
Victor Goldin wrote the following to Dr. Naga­

matsu: "Dear George: I have received your letter of 
Ort. 21st. I was pleased to note the invitation by 
you and Dr. Fobes to become permanent alumni 
secretary (Class 1952). I am happy to accept the 
position. While I shall be in Europe for the next 
few months, here are a few news briefs to start with."

Carl Levinson—Has pathology fellowship—-Beth 
Israel Hospital.

Edward Gluck—Wife had a baby—(their first).
Edwin A. Campbell and Stanley Butler—Surgical 

residents at Brooklyn V.A. Hospital.
Harvey Kaye—Psychiatry resident at Brooklyn 

V.A. Hospital.
Leonard Charnelle—In private prartice in 

Brooklyn.
Bernard Klein—G-U resident at Beth Israel 

Hospital.
Edward Homenick—Surgical resident—FFAH)
Ben Josephson—Pediatric resident—FFAH.
Norman Hollingsworth—Resident in anesthesia at 

Graduate Hospital, Philadelphia, Pa..—Wife, Helen, 
expecting their second child.

Greenwald, Rosalyn Lila—and 1 were in practice 
this summer spending a few months in Europe before 
going back to training.

Until I return to N.Y.C. a letter addressed to 
me, c/o I. Goldin, 1060 Park Avenue, New York, 
28, N. Y. will reach me.”

Robert P. Bowen has opened his office for Gen­
eral Practice in South Coventry, Conn, (near the 
University of Connecticut). Has just completed in­
ternships at Middlesex Hospital, Middletown, Conn. 
He has 3 kids now. (the above was sent in by 
Charley Robbins, class of ’51.)

Leonard H. Charnelle opened his office for gen­
eral practice at 270 Jay Street, Brooklyn, N. Y. 
Dr. and Mrs. Charnelle announce the birth of their 
daughter, Susan Mepa, on October 18th, 1953. at 
Flower and Fifth Avenue Hospitals.

Robert W. Schick writes: "I have been in the 
Army since July 1st 1953, immediately after finish­
ing my internship. After twelve weeks of training, 
waiting and traveling, I arrived at my permanent 
duty station. It is an Army Dispensary in Kaiser- 
slautein, Germany. The work is very routine, and 
certainly not stimulating. When not working I am 
having a wonderful time seeing Europe, so that it 
is not a complete loss. My address is: 1st Lt. 
Robert W. Schick, M.C. 01939247—Det. C. 7779th 
Med. Det. A.P.O. #227—c/o Postmaster, New 
York, N. Y.

Kenneth W. Trout writes: "I am at present taking 
a residency in Internal Medicine at Grasslands Hos­
pital, Valhalla, N. Y. On October 9, 1953, Charles 
Allen Trout was born to my wife, Alice B. Trout, 
and myself.”

1953
Permanent Alumni Secretary 

Grasslands Hospital, Valhalla, N. Y.
Robert S. Donnenfeld writes: "Dear Dr. Fobes: 

In response to Dr. Nagamatsu’s letter of Novem­
ber 10th, I wish to accept with pleasure the posi­
tion of Permanent Alumni Secretary for the class 
of '53. Please accept my thanks for this honor be­
stowed on me. With best wishes.”

David Henry Darling, 63 Hawkins St., New 
Britain, Conn.—Dr. and Mrs. David Henry Darl­
ing announce the arrival of Nancy Lockwood Darl­
ing, born Sept. 15, 1953 in the New Britain Gen­
eral Hospital, New Britain, Conn. She weighed 
7 lbs. 7 oz. at birth, now weighs 10 lbs. 14 oz. at 
2 months. Dr. Henry Kaplan, graduate of New 
York Medical College, '44 was the Obstetrician.
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ALUMNI FUND
Have you often wished that you could aid some young medical student, and then 

not know how to do so?
Consider the gift which brings more lasting results than any other, the gift of 

opportunity. The gift you make when you support the New York Medical College 
Alumni Fund keeps right on giving throughout a life time. It is a gift which repays it­
self many times over in greater service to the medical profession and in personal satis­
faction for both the giver and the recipient.

Gifts have ranged from $2,500.00 to $1.00. They usually come in multiples of 
$5.00. As in other years, the average is about $10.00. But you know best whether 
you can give and how much. Total to date this year is $2,226.50.

Get your name on the list, and be among those who helped offer the hand of op­
portunity.

Julius Blankfein, M.D.,
President

1953-1954 ALUMNI FUND CAMPAIGN
The following physicians have contributed to the current Alumni Fund Campaign 

since its start June 1, 1953 and up to press time. Subsequent contributors will be listed 
in the next issue of the Chironian.

1891 Andrew, Richard M.
1892 Van Loon, Arthur B. 
1896 Conklin, Raymond C.
1899 Birdsall, Edgar
1900 Brewster. George F.
1901 Upham, Roy
1904 Cocheu, Lindsley, F.

Kaufman, Louis Rene 
1908 Farmer, Harlow G.

Lane, George E.
1910 Wright, Frank M.
1913 Baldauf. H.

Geis, J, A.
1914 McFeeley, P. Ralph 
1916 Schlein, August
1921 Mirenda, Helen A. Paul
1923 Herrlin, John, Jr.
1924 Raff, Louis G.

Zatz, Robert B.
1926 Altchek, Emanuel 

Silberg, B.
1927 Wershub, Leonard P. 

Wohl, Hyman
1928 Blankfein, Julius 

Shalette. B. M.
Weiss, David

1929 Cohen, Nathaniel J. 
Fenster, M.
Koenig,. Oscar S. 
Rawler, George A. 
Sinins, Eli

1930 Bochow, George A. 
Eichner, Daniel H. 
Fershtman', Max 
Gertner, Joseph J.

1931 Ciofalo, Frank I.
Davis, John C. 
Graham, Theodore K. 
Kiel, Joseph B.
Lesser, Albert 
Weiss, Harry 
Wilensky, Nathan D.

1932 Fisher, Michael J.

Horowitz, John J. 
Koch, Jules M.
Krich. J. M.
Paris, Leon 
Scharf, Max M.

1933 Borrelli, Frank 
Gindhart, F. D. 
Knobloch, Ruth R. 
Kropf, William 
Tarnower, Samuel M. 
Zurrow, Herman B.

1934 Berliant, Meyer 
Gallioto, Frank M. 
Jasper, Harry 
Zurlo, Dominick A.

1935 Beckwith. Sidney A. 
Bloom, William 
Giardina, John S. 
Privlteri, Charles A. 
Shaul, John F.
Sileo, Joseph 
Smith, Dean W.

1936 Cagan, Aaron 
Fronck, O. John 
Glynn, Edward L. 
Golden, Harry T. 
Lombardi, Anthony L. 
Siciliano, Thomas 
Siragusa, Nino

1937 Bambara, A. J.
Blick. Michael S. 
Burrett, John B. 
Esposito, John A. 
Gabler, Regina 
Gallagher, Edw. J. 
Gartner, William S. 
Greenberg, Samuel A. 
Katz, Irving 
Mascara, G. Anthony 
Mersheimer, Walter L. 
Pappalardi, Felix A. 
Rosenberg, Carl C.

1938 Carpentieri, A. L.

McKay. Robert D. 
Monaloy, Morris A. 
Spire, Lyman J. 
Zodikoff, Meyer

1939 Cayaves, Paul S.
Dann, Frederick J. 
Deuel, E. S.
Fielding, Robert 
Gagliardi, Francis A.

1940 Cannis, John P.
Harris. Hunter P., Jr. 
Kimball, C. V. W.

]941 Burnham, Robert C. 
Dilluvio, Vito W. A. 
Grant, Francis 
Lombardo, Bartlo W. 
Samuel, Jerome 
Tellefson, Frank 
Thompson, Victor G. 
Viguie, George C.

1942 Benson, Thomas D. 
Bizzari Dante 
Froelich, George E. 
Magee, William P. 
McGurty, John A. 
Silver, Albert M. 
Small Leon I.

M1943 Black, Maurice
Campion, George M. 
Colby, Raymond G. 
Dallio, Salvatore V. 
Gentile, Ernest R. 

D1943 Ackerman, Martin 
Diamond, Charles A. 
Fasslno, Anthony J. 
Fenichel, Murray 
Flood, Hugh E.
Gold. Hillard 
Greenberg, Wm. B. 
Humphrey, M. A. 
Lowy, Alfred 
Menustik, John, Jr. 
Hadowiecki, M. W.
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Smith, David J. 
Stoller, Elias 
Williams, S. T., Jr.

1944 Barbaro, Anthony J. 
Brady, William E. 
Brezing, Robert 
Elias, Kurt 
Ettenson, Michael R, 
Froelich, George E. 
Harley, Benjamin 
Marinucci, Edmund 
Stone, Martin E.

1945 Lavacca, Michael N. 
Lawner, Ethel G. 
Rechtschaffen, J. S.

1946 Gaudet, E. E.
Julien, Edward E. 
Mamelok, Alfred E. 
Menaker, Walter 
Raskin, Gladys F. 
Wasserman, Edward

1947 Eskwitt, Herbert M.

Greenwald, Alfred E. 
McCabe, John P. 
Pedulla, Joseph T.

1948 Lange, Richard H. 
O’Connell, Thomas J. 
Pensig, Arnold W. 
Silverstein, Martin 
Thompson, William R.

1949 Bass. Richard 
Goldfarb, Morton 
Herman, Murray 
Ingraham, Merle R. 
Omines, Janine 
Prokesch, Clemens E.

1950 Koether, Paul C.
. Konicoff, Norman G. 

Korn, Francis E. 
Mattia, Vlrginius D. J. 
Regan, Audrey G.

1951 ChertofC, Lionel 
Dolinsky. Albert H. 
Gately, Martin J.

Jacobinski, Joseph P. 
Kogan, Edgar 
Madwed, Alice E, 
Maxwell, R. John 
Novak. Gertrude 
Svigals, Robert E. 
Ziegra, Louis R.

1952 Langer, Morton
Kenrick, Margaret 
Shackleford, Robert W. 
Tramont, Andrew 
Weisman, Donald R. 

Staff Elias, Herbert
Lepler, Morton M. 
Morgenbesser, L. 
Nagler, Simon H.
Peck, Samuel 
Rosenberg, L.
Sala, Angelo M.
Solley, Fred W. 
Thompson, S. A. 
Whittemore, W. L.

GRADUATE SURGERY 
NEWS

UNCLE JOE’S 75th BIRTHDAY 
On October 29, 1953 the Director was honored 

by a wonderful birthday book and party by the 
Graduate Surgery Fellows. Elaine, our secretary, 
prepared the book. Responses were received from 
the following;
CLASS OF 1952-1953 

Joseph Bivona 
Maxwell D. Goodless 
Paul Ingrassia 
William A. Mooney 

CLASS OF 1951-52 
Jesus G. Enad 
Irving B. Schacter 
Ben Steinberg 
Alan Abrutyn 

CLASS OF 1950-1951 
Jack August 
Paul Brochu
Frank L. DeFurio—-Telephoned the following 

poem and followed it with a necktie and a 
double libation of the Haig Brothers from 
Scotland at Christmas.
"To Uncle Joe:

On this October day, 5 and 70 years ago, 
God on earth did place you,
A life to state, a life immortal to be.
For you are our Uncle Joe.

And the memories of your joyful guidance, 
Like a star in heaven shall always shine, 
And so, today, we the Knights of the Scalpel 

to you do wish, for wish we can, and 
wish we will.

That God may hear, and God may grant 
many more years.

Of a life so full of happiness and health.” 
Michael DeGiacomo 
Alfred E. Greenwald 
Paul E. Labbe 
Edgar L. Latimer

Joe Pedulla 
"O” Ratanakanaka 
Ed Ricketts 
Laurence Rivkin 
Harry Schwartz

CLASS OF 1949-1950
Labeeb N. Bokahir—sent a very cute card. His 

gift of a dispatch case of fine leather with a 
combination lock requires a black Homburg 
hat, striped trousers and a cutaway coat!! He 
also gave me a fine wallet and coronas.

Gene G. Carp 
Arthur S. Chin Loy
Santo Thomas Coppola—A clinical instructor in 

Surgery at the State University Medical School. 
Thanks for the picture of Genevieve and her 
medal.

Victor C. DeLuccia—Attending at St. Clares. 
John J. Dudasik—sent a fine photo of his family. 
"Tony” Jerome 
Llovd Larsen 
William K. Li
Fred Menick—^What a beautiful colored photo 

of your family.
Charles Henri Parent
Robert G. Randall—Plastic Surgery Attending at 

Nassau Hospital in Mineola.
James G. Robertson-—the picture of your fine 

family is lovely.
Alexander V. Rubino 
David Schwartz 
Lowell R. Smith

CLASS OF 1948-1949 
Stanley Barash 
Oscar Camp 
Bill Cheezem 
Walter Gryce 
Emil Howanitz
Lome Phillips and family piaure.
Stanley Schwartz 
Bill Self
Melvin Victor and junior
Bernard Wattiker—and a Ballantine Rye bottle 
Bernard Wetchler 

CLASS OF MARCH 1947 
Lavelle Davlin 
Dick Day
Joe Manganaro—and some wonderful neckties
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Robert Morris 
Harvey Sharpe

CLASS OF 1946-1947 
Alan Bassett 
Harry Carman 
Pete Guthorn 
Bernard Mason 
Maurice Reidy
George Rilling and "Boss” Jim Schofield 
Fred Stiepan
Teddy Struhl—Kingsmen lotions 
Swee Wong^—with baby Ruth

CLASS OF MAY 1946 
Bob Bonner 
Syd Bressler 
Tom Davis 
Morris Greenberg
Malcolm Scher—-with deed to one square foot deep 

in the heart of Texas.

CLASS OF 1945-1946
Fred Beaumont with fine family photo.
Michael Blick 
Joe Bloom 
Paul Cayaves 
A1 Haft
Harold Kaufman
John McCarthy—family portrait
Joe Patane
Anthony Pellicane
Bill Rich
Ed Riner
S. T. Sloan
Irving Thorne
Ed Vetter

CLASS OF 1944-1945 
Bill Hoffman

CLASS OF 1943-1944 
Maurice Davidson 
Ernest Rockey, fine cigars

CLASS OF 1942-1943 
Larry Beisler

CLASS OF 1941-42 
Joe Abbey 
Sam Della Penna
Helen Heiman Ross—fine baby. Leather Wallet as 

a gift.
Chas. Marino
John Murphy—resting in a hammock at his farm 
Jake Reicher 
Jim Scola

CLASS OF 1940-1941 
Harvey Guth 
Elias Lawrence 
C. Lupton—^fine telegram 
Norman LeTourneau 
Lyman Spire—"Shoot my age at Golf”

CLASS OF 1939-1940 
John Alley—"Hello! Uncle Joe, Hello!

Stay tight on here below 
Another seventy-five is fine with us 
And just has to be for you!” 

Malcolm Colmer 
Walter Mersheimer

CLASS OF 1953-1954
Fine birthday cake—DeMarco 
Liqueur—-Flor DeAlpi—Forte

Imperial Rye and Niblic—Sarno 
Jose Melendi Cigars—Ciprut 
Seagram Decanter—Galiani 
Haig and Haig—Boulanger 
Seagram Decanter—Schoetzau 
Ten pounds of Sweets—DeMarco 
King Size Buccacio—DeMarco

DECEMBER 25. 1953 
TO THE KNIGHTS OF THE SCALPEL 

A blessed Christmastide and Happy New Year to you! 
I say unto you, "All you get out of anything is 

what you put into it! My dividends are large, my 
cup of returns is overflowing.”

Upon my desk there lies a book.
Let’s open it and take a look,
Elaine planned this with loving care.
Obtained the cards and placed them there.

The Frontispiece says "Seventy-Five”,
Gosh! I’m glad to be alive.
Greetings came from far West lands.
And also from the East Coast sands.
North and South sent in their share.
Look and you will see them there.

A birthday cake did then appear.
Full to the brim with hearty cheer.
We gathered round and ate our fill,
Enjoyed it all and with right good will.
A candid camera snapped the scene.
We wait the proofs with relish keen.

Knights of the Scalpel keep armor bright,
To fight and foe, and carry the light,
’Tis getting late, and I must go,
A MERRY CHRISTMAS

from
"UNCLE JOE”

INTERNSHIP APPOINTMENTS 
CLASS OF JUNE 3, 1953

Glenn Stuart Aggerup, Kings County Hospital, 
Brooklyn, N. Y.

John Edward Aiken, St. Vincent’s Hospital, 
New York, N. Y.

John Mann Astrachan, Metropolitan Hospital, 
New York, N. Y.

Tens Reidar Bakke, Grasslands Hospital, Val­
halla, N. Y.

Gordon Reaney Barrett, Hospital of St. Raphael, 
New Haven, Conn.

Wm. Veeder Bartlett, Ellis Hospital, Schenec­
tady, N. Y.

Peter James Tilstone Beeton, Elizabeth Gen- 
eneral Hospital, Elizabeth, N. J.

Lloyd Henry Bergner, Metropolitan Hospital, 
New York, N. Y.

Michael Bernstein, Beth Israel Hospital, New 
York, N. Y.

Julius Anthony Sisto Bosco, Metropolitan Hos­
pital, New York, N. Y.

Richard Lee Boughter, Rochester General Hos­
pital, Rochester, N. Y.
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JANUARY, 1954

i Robert Daniel Brennan, Rochester General ! Hospital, Rochester, N. Y.
I Diane Brody, Queens General Hospital, Ja- 
' maica, N. Y.

Melvin Bronstein, St. John’s Hospital, Yon­
kers, N. Y.

Jack Brook, Jewish Hospital, Brooklyn, N. Y.
Donald Burton Brown, Montefiore Hospital, 

New York, N. Y.
Robert Allen Burke, Naval Hospital, St. Al­

bans, N. Y.
Wm. Norbert Burke, Rochester General Hos­

pital, Rochester, N. Y.
Warren Oakley Cagney, Jr., Cedars of Lebanon 

Hospital, Los Angeles, Calif.
Philip Elwood Chenery, Cambridge City Hos­

pital, Cambridge, Mass.
Oliver Karl Church, Jr., Rochester General 

Hospital, Rochester, N. Y.
Wm. Price Coats, City Hospital, Mobile, Ala­

bama.
Martin Cohen, San Francisco County Hospital, 

San Francisco, Calif.
Thomas Bell Crawshaw, Rochester General Hos­

pital, Rochester, N. Y.
Mabelle A. Cremer, Flushing Hospital, Flush­

ing, N. Y.
Irwin Danziger, Grasslands Hospital, Valhalla, 

N. Y.
David Henry Darling, New Britain General 

Hospital, New Britain, Conn.
Joseph Edward Davis, St. Vincent’s Hospital, 

New York, N. Y.
Patricia Ann Deignan, Kings County Hospital, 

Brooklyn, N. Y.
Algirdas Michael Devenis, Kings County Hos­

pital, Brooklyn, N Y.
Leo Nathan Dienstag, Grace New Haven Hos­

pital, New Haven, Conn.
Robert Seymour Donnenfeld, Grasslands Hos­

pital, Valhalla, N. Y.
John Richard Doyle, Boston City Hospital, Bos­

ton, Mass.
Richard Daniel Dugan, Lenox Hill Hospital, 

New York, N. Y.
Anna Mary Dunne, St. Vincent’s Hospital, New 

York, N. Y.
Robert Gordon Faux, Lenox Hill Hospital, New 

York, N. Y.
Dolores Elvse Fiedler, St. Clare’s Hospital, New 

York, N. Y.
Roy Fielding, New Britain General Hospital, 

Conn.
Alvin Fisher, Flushing Hospital, Flushing, N. Y.
Joseph Ralph Fuesy, Grasslands Hospital, Val­

halla, N. Y.
Wm. Alexander Futch, James Walker Me­

morial Hospital, Wilmington, N. C.

John Underhill Gardner, Emergency Hospital, 
Washington, D. C.

Louis Gilbert Gianvito, Staten Island Hospital, 
Staten Island, N. Y.

Joseph Wm. Guido, Kings County Hospital, 
Brooklyn, N. Y.

Kenneth Arthur Haling, Worcester General 
Hospital, Worcester, Mass.

Robert Earl Handte, Flushing Hospital, Flush­
ing, N. Y.

Joseph Patrick Harrington, Meadowbrook Hos­
pital, Hempstead, N. Y.

Joseph Francis Hassenfratz, Jr., Sisters of 
Charity Hospital, Buffalo, N. Y.

Fred Richard Hays, Deaconess Hospital, Spo­
kane, Washington.

John Powell Herrlin, Grace New Haven Hos­
pital, Conn.

Vincent Chris Hinck, Grace New Haven Hos­
pital, Conn.

John Henry Hirsh, Grasslands Hospital, Val­
halla, N. Y.

Elliott Jay Howard, Lenox Hill Hospital, New 
York, iS[. Y.

Dale Bond Hylton, Denver General Hospital, 
Denver, Colorado.

Alexander Theodore Janulis, North County 
Community Hospital, Glen Cove, N. Y.

Francis Joseph Kane, Jr., Mercy Hospital, 
Wilkes Barre, Pa.

Martin Harvey Keeler, Syracuse Medical Center, 
Syracuse, N. Y.

Raymond Karl Kelly, Sisters of Charity, Buf­
falo, N. Y.

Robert Brown King, Glens Falls Hospital, 
Glens Falls, N. Y.

Burton Alan Krumholz, Wm. McKinley Me­
morial Hospital, Trenton, N. J.

Charles Arthur Kuonen, Glens Falls Hospital, 
Glens Falls, N. Y.

Norman Edward Leeds, Lenox Hill Hospital, 
New York, N. Y.

Heraldine L. Levitt, Meadowbrook Hospital, 
Hempstead, N. Y.

Martin Thomas Lewis, James Walker Memorial 
Hospital, Wilmington, N. C.

Lois Carol Lillick, Flower and Fifth Avenue 
Hospitals, New York, N. Y.

Frederick MacDowell, Jr., Kings County Hos­
pital, Brooklyn, N. Y.

Howard Harry Maldiner, Edward Sparrow Hos­
pital, Lansing, Michigan.

Aaron Jacob Marcus, Jewish Hospital, Brook­
lyn, N. Y.

David L. Marshall, Kings County Hospital, 
Brooklyn, N. Y.

Ernest Stephen Mathews, Bellevue Hospital, 
New York, N. Y.
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Edith Drysdale McDonough, St. Mary’s Hos­
pital, Rochester, N. Y.

Edward Thomas McDonough, Jr., St. Mary’s 
Hospital, Rochester, N. Y.

Richard Michael McGuane, St. Francis Hos­
pital, Hartford, Conn.

Robert Vincent McMahon, St. John’s Hospital, 
Cleveland, Ohio.

Richard Ambrose McManus, St. Vincent’s Hos­
pital, New York, N. Y.

Robert Gordon McManus, Mary Immaculate 
Hospital, Jamaica, N. Y.

Peter Joseph McNamara, Kings County Hos­
pital, Brooklyn, N. Y.

Harold Meiselas, Beth El Hospital, Brooklyn, 
N. Y.

John Wuensch Mills, McKeesport Hospital, 
McKeesport, Pa.

"Wm. Patrick Mimnagh, Jr., Flushing Hospital, 
Flushing, N. Y.

Francis Peter Montalbano, Kings County Hos­
pital, Brooklyn, N. Y.

Frede Mortensen, Saginaw Hospital, Saginaw, 
Michigan.

Vernon Alfred Nichols, Lenox Hill Hospital, 
New York, N. Y.

Joseph Michael O’Connor, Monmouth Mei- 
morial Hospital, Long Branch, N. J.

Robert Spooner O’Neill, Jr., St. John’s Hospital 
Syracuse, N. Y.

Jay Marshall Orson, Grace New Haven Hos­
pital, Conn.

Edwin Jay Pear, Philadelphia General Hos­
pital, Pa.

Kenneth James Pedrone, Flushing Hospital, 
Flushing, N. Y.

Mitchell Pincus, Mt. Sinai Hospital, Cleveland, 
Ohio.

Kenneth Howard Reichardt, Memorial Hos­
pital, Phoenix, Arizona.

Nicholas Edward Robert!, Veterans Admin­
istration Hospital, Long Beach, Calif.

Richard Wm. Roukema, Newark City Hospital, 
Newark, N. J.

Irving Noah Rubinstein, Jewish Hospital, 
Brooklyn, N. Y.

James Warren Rutledge, John Gaston Hospital, 
Memphis, Tenn.

Walter Matthew Ryan, Tr., Binghamton City 
Hospital, N. Y.

Wm. Donovan Ryan, St. Vincent’s Hospital, 
New York, N. Y.

Jay Perry Sackler, Bellevue Hospital, New York, 
N. Y.

Maurice Safrin, Flushing Hospital, Flushing, 
N. Y.

Harvey Salomon, Beth Israel Hospital, New 
York, N. Y.

Dorothy Louise Savage, St. Vincent’s Hospital, 
New York, N. Y.

Solly Meyer Scheiner, Rhode Island Hospital, 
Providence, R. I.

Morton Schloss, Jewish Hospital, Brooklyn, 
N. Y.

John Terence Sheridan, St. Francis Hospital, 
Hartford, Conn.

Sheridan Wm. Shirley, Jefferson-Hillman Hos­
pital, Birmingham, Ala.

Bernard Stanley Silverstein, Grace New Haven 
Hospital, Conn.

Gordon Ritchie Smith, Monmouth Memorial 
Hospital, Long Branch, N. J.

Wm. Alexander Smith, Flushing Hospital, 
Flushing, N. Y.

Wm. Freeman Spence, Methodist Hospital, 
Brooklyn, N. Y.

Frederick Calvin Spurgeon, Wesley Memorial 
Hospital, Chicago, 111.

Martin Bertram Stahl, Beth Israel Hospital, New 
York, N. Y.

David Johnson States, Rochester General Hos­
pital, N. Y.

Martha Stephens, Kings County Hospital, 
Brooklyn, N. Y.

Ronald Godfrey Stevens, Williamsport Hos­
pital, Willimsport, Pa.

Frank Stitt, Charity Hospital, New Orleans, La.
Malvin Samuel Sumner, Cedars of Lebanon Hos­

pital, Los Angeles, Calif.
Joseph Peter Tumblety, Grasslands Hospital, 

Valhalla, N. Y.
John Peter Viscardi, Jr., North County Com­

munity Hospital, Glen Cove, N. Y.
George Rodney Walker, Eastern Maine General 

Hospital, Bangor, Maine.
John Joseph Walsh, Marcy Hospital, Wilkes 

Barre, Pa.
Stanley Hugh Warmund, Flushing Hospital, 

Flushing, N. Y.
Marie Therese Zipf, Meadowbrook Hospital, 

Hempstead, N. Y.

POST-GRADUATE 
SURGERY PERSONAL

Walter I. Gryce, ’44 announces the opening of 
his office for the practice of surgery at 302 Main 
Street, Suite 6, Danbury, Conn. Dr. Gryce has been 
appointed to the surgical staff of the Danbury Hos­
pital.

Morris W. Greenberg, ’31^—At the Adelphi Hos­
pital Staff Society meeting, held in Brooklyn, Wed­
nesday, Dec. 9, 1953, Dr. Greenberg spoke on Pre­
operative and Postoperative Cate; subject was "Sur­
gery of the Colon.”
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STUDENT LOAN FUND 
CARNIVAL

JANUARY, 1954

The Annual Carnival has assumed with each 
succeeding year an increasingly more important 
position in the social calendar of the student 
body. This year, the ninth such undertaking, 
"Little Olde New York,” commemorated the 
300th Anniversary of New York City.

Music for dancing was provided in the Audi­
torium in the setting of a roof-top garden over­
looking the New York skyline at night.

Highlights of the evening were the crown­
ing of the Carnival Queen, and the drawing for 
the 1953 MG roadster, won by Martin Dinkin, 
of the Bronx.

A social and financial success, the 1953 Carni­
val was attended by 1300 or more people, and 
netted nearly $10,000 for the Student Loan 
Fund, topping all previous carnivals.

It was only with the sincere cooperation of 
the alumni, faculty, student body and their 
friends, that this degree of success was achieved.

MEMBERSHIP
Once again, your Membership Committee 

urges you to renew your membership, if you 
have not done so.

In reviewing membership by classes in the 
last 25 years, we found that the class of 1922 
has had the smallest enrollments, average 4, 
and that the classes of ’37 and December '43 
have had the largest. The class of ’37 had the 
greatest for the year 1953.

Incidently, what is the matter with the late 
’40 group (47, 48, and ’49).

For the new year—let’s get that 1000 mem­
bers. We are only a few short.

Class ’22 4
Class ’37 41
Qass ’43 (Dec.) 41
Class ’49 l6 (poorest of the junior

memberships)
E. E. Napp, Chairman, 

Membership Committee

NOTICE
Be sure to attend Ground Hog Day, Tues­

day, February 2, 1954 at 6:30 P.M., for a 
Grand and Glorious Time.

COMPLIMENTS OF

T. H. McKenna, Inc.
882 LEXINGTON AVENUE 

New York City

_•__

MICROSCOPES 

MEDICAL BOOKS 

SURGICAL INSTRUMENTS

THIRD ANNUAL
GROUND HOG DAY

Tuesday, February 2, 1954
6:30 P.M.

College Auditorium

106th Street and Fifth Avenue

Please Make Every Effort To Attend

And Be Responsible For At Least 

One Classmate

Make A Note Of This Date On Your 

Calendar NOW! !

The Committee
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The "standaTcl
capsule” and the'-‘‘st’ap^|Jg^afi;^^ 
vitamin capsule” recepyy.’fteljproehded 
in the National Research Cduncu's 
publication Tliempeutic Nutrition* bring 
new, authoritative dosage standards into 
the present complexity of multivitamin 
formulations and potencies.

In Panalins and Panalins-T, Mead 
Johnson & Company makes these 
authoritative formulations available to 
the medical profession.

Panalins is the “standard maintenance 
capsule,” for use in general maintenance 
and in minor illnesses and injury.

Panalins'T is the “standard therapeutic 
capsule,” for use in vitamin deficiency 
states and in serious illness and injury 
involving nutritional stress.

PANALIHS i
N.R.C. Standard Maintananea Vitamin Capsule

Each Panalins capsule supplies:

Thiamine ..... . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  2 mg.
Riboflavin ........ . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  2 mg.
Niacinamide ....... . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 20 mg.
Ascorbic acid .............................. 50 mg.
Calcium pantothenate... . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 5 mg.
Pyridoxine .... . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 0.5 mg.
Folic acid ...... . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 0.25 mg.
V^laminB|^... . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 2 meg.
Vitamin A.... . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .5000 units
Vitamin D ..... . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .400 units

l or 2 capsules daily. Bottles o( lOQ and 500.

PANALINS-T iN.R.C. Standard Therapeutic Vitamin Capsule

Each Panalins*! capsule supplies:

Thiamine .... . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .10 mg.
Riboflavin ..... . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 10 mg.
Niacinamide ...... . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 100 mg.
Calcium pantothenate... . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 20 mg.
Pyridoxine ...... . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 2 mg.
Folic acid   .1.5 mg.
Ascorbic acid..............................  300 mg.
Vitamin B,z.... . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 4 meg.

I or more capsules daily. Bottles of 30 and 100.

Therapeutic Nutrition,
Publication No. 2B4,
National Research Council.

MEAD JOHNSON & COMPANY
EVANSVILLE, INDIANA, U.S.A.

ALUMNI ARE URGED TO PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISERS
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